
Preliminary 

Town of Stoddard 

Zoning Board of Adjustment 

Minutes of Meeting June 15, 2016 

 

The meeting was called to order by the Chairperson at 7:35 pm. 

 

The Pledge of Allegiance was led by Harry Power. 

 

Members present: Chairperson Jason Kovarik, Vice Chairperson Curtis Taylor, Angel Nicoletti,  Ed 

Saleski sitting in for David Costin, Franz Haase  

Members absent: Dave Costin 

Alternates present:  Dean Huber 

Alternate excused: Richard Scofield 

Others present:  Compliance Officer Harry Power and Pastor Brian Ayres 

 

Hearing  

 Nothing on the schedule 
 

New Business 

 Pastor Ayres spoke about the purchase of a sign to display special events at the Stoddard 
Church.  The new sign is 12 sq ft and the town ordinance states only 9 sq ft are allowed. He will 

check with the trustees to see if the new sign can be made smaller. Discussion ensued about the 

current wording of the sign ordinance and the need for updating it. 

 The secretary has sent out an application for a variance and shared that info with the Board. 

 Board members received N.H. Motor Vehicle Environmental Compliance books as a resource 
for site visits. 

 

Minutes of 2016 

 Jason made a motion to accept the minutes of May 18, 2017 as written. The motion was 

seconded and the minutes unanimously accepted.   

 
Correspondence/Reports 

 The ZBA budget was reviewed by members.  

 

Old Business 

 Discussed inviting Planning Board members to the August ZBA meeting to discuss the 

community ADU regulations. 

  Dean is considering becoming a full time member and will let Jason know his decision soon. 

 

 

A Motion was made by Jason to adjourn.  The Motion was seconded by Curtis. The Motion passed 

unanimously. The meeting adjourned at 8:52 pm.  The next meeting will be July 20, 2016 at 7:30 pm at 

the Stoddard Town Hall. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

Kathleen Ellis 

Secretary to ZBA 


